
Selectboard Minutes 

July 28, 2021 

 

Meeting opened at 6:31pm 

 

Present: Ann Marie Visconti, Chair; Tonya Santaniello; Curt Robie 

Duane Pease, Town Administrator (TA) 

 

Also in attendance: Joe Kearns, Finance Chair; Suzanne Lemieux, Town Clerk; 

Doreen Black. Planning Board Chair; Tamarin Laurel-Paine; Adair Laurel-

Cafarella; Ken Murray; Robin Savery; Crystal Kruzyna 

 

Warrants reviewed and signed; Payroll: $28,166.48; Expenses: $42,326.33. 

 

Minutes approved on motion by Ann Marie, Tonya 2nd; vote 3-0. 

 

Appointments to Assessors; School Committee and Planning Board discussed. 

Both Ken and Robin expressed interest in the Assessor’s position. Board did brief 

interview with both. Ken is semi-retired union carpenter, has reviewed the State 

published duties of an assessor and is willing to obtain schooling and would break 

in gradually. Robin was previously an assessor and ended in 2007, she would be 

willing to start over in the position. Board thanked both for showing interest and 

decision will be made in the future. 

 

Doreen showed interest in one of the vacant School Committee positions, Curt, as 

former member explained some of the duties and suggested she attend a few 

meetings and then make a decision. Curt told her to call him anytime for further 

information. 

 

Crystal Kruzyna discussed the Emergency Medical Services position with Ann 

Marie as Ann Marie has held that position for number of years. They went over the 

duties and responsibilities of the position and Crystal agreed to the post. Ann 

Marie motioned to appoint, Tonya 2nd; vote 3-0. 

 

Appointments for the remaining positions were completed, all that held yearly 

positions for last fiscal Year were reappointed; staggered 3-year terms: expiring 

members were also reappointed. TA to send letters to appointees. 

 

Old business: Curt said he had contacted the elevator company to do repairs to the 

stage lift and was waiting for a date for the inspection. He is also following up on 



the left front door. Open Space plan: Curt had check with Conservation chair, 

Carol Waag, to see what members would be interested in participating. Ideally, the 

committed would have Planning, Conservation and residents involved. 

 

New business: Tonya, speaking as a member of the Police Dept. said they were 

looking to renovate, paint their office. This expense would come under the 

maintenance of public buildings appropriation. 

 

Public input: Marin said the internet speed in the Town Hall is slow for some of 

the sites they have to access as assessors. TA advised he is dealing with Comcast 

for connecting the Town Hall, Senior Center and Highway garage. 

 

Curt motioned to adjourn, Ann Marie 2nd; vote 3-0 and meeting adjourned at 

7:40pm. 

 

Minutes respectively submitted by: 

 

Duane Pease 

Town Administrator 

 

Minutes accepted with/without changes by: 

 

 

Ann Marie Visconti, Chair 

 

 

Tonya Santaniello  

 

 

Curt Robie 

 


